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TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
February 1, 2010 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, February 1, 2010, at 
7:00m, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Gordy Anderson, Council Member; Celene 
Davenport, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member and Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  
Council Member Turner was absent.   
 
Also in attendance were: Dr. Matt Davis, Jennifer Davis, Alan Starr, Mayor of Turin, Margaret 
Staley and Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the January 4, 2010 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Dr. Matthew Davis addressed the Mayor and Council about the 3rd Annual “Community 
Wellness Day” (formerly Kids Day America) on Saturday, April 24, 2010.  Community Wellness 
Day is a national event that focuses on educating the members of our community on very 
important information which is critical to the total wellness of your citizens.  Dr. Davis is asking 
that the Town of Sharpsburg continue to be an official participant by signing a resolution.  The 
date for Community Wellness Day is April 24, 2010.  Dr. Davis asked if several of the Council 
Members would participate in the events.  The location will be at South Metro Ministries, 3935 
Highway 34 E., Sharpsburg, GA. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve a resolution to proclaim April 24, 2010 
“Community Wellness Day”.  Council Member Anderson motioned, Council Member Rhodes 
seconded.  With a show of hands the motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Public Comments – Polly Garlington commented that she is glad to see work being 
accomplished under the new administration. 

 
Polling of the Council – 
 
 Gordy Anderson – Water is still standing on Stovall Street even after putting new gravel 

on the road. 
 Celene Davenport – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes – The drainage ditch on Williams Circle is still working well. 
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Clerk’s Comments – The office will be closed on February 15, 2010 due to President’s Day. 
 
Mayor’s Minutes –  
 Speed limit signs have been ordered for Terrentine Street. 
 Gravel has been placed on Stovall Street in the curve where water has been standing. 
 We have been evaluating the needs of the Library and discussing with the local Boy 

Scout Troop about the possibility of a scout working on the Library as an Eagle Scout 
Project. 

 Looking at changing the façade on the recreation center building.  Artist Kay Stanley is 
going to prepare a sketch of the building as it would look if it matched all the existing 
building in town. 

 The signs that are in violation of the sign ordinance in town will be coming down. 
 We repaired a broken water pipe in the storage room when we had the cold 

temperatures last month.   
 We had the heat checked in the restrooms and they are now warmer. 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


